Rely on Hospice
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Medicare should stop paying for futile end-of-life care provided in intensive care units (I.C.U.s). In other words, hospital care for the terminally ill that has no curative potential and is solely life-prolonging should not be covered. 
Change Medicare payment policy, which currently encourages acute, episodic care rather than management of chronic and advanced conditions.
Hospital costs represent the single largest component of Medicare’s total expenditures, and approximately a quarter of the $450 billion that Medicare spent last year went to pay for care in patients’s last years of life. A significant portion of this spending, as much as a third, was wasted and even detracted from patients’s quality of life. 

Granted, proposing to cease coverage of end-of-life care in I.C.U.s is easy. Actually implementing the idea would be politically explosive, as the vitriolic health reform debates over alleged “death panels” showed in 2009. Also, distinguishing severely ill patients who are treatable from those who are terminal is not always simple. 
Yet high quality hospice programs with professional “care managers” who help patients and their loved ones make more informed decisions have been shown to improve patient well being and save money: roughly $2,000 for an average Medicare patient’s final year of life. Gov. Mitch Daniels, Republican of Indiana, has publicly acknowledged the unavoidable reality regarding Medicare’s finances and medical limits: “We cannot do absolutely everything that modern technology makes possible for absolutely everyone ’til absolutely the very last day, the very last resort.”
Policy makers can help by improving how providers are reimbursed. Medicare payment policy encourages acute, episodic care rather than management of chronic and advanced conditions. Paying primary care physicians more for longer evaluations and extended time spent managing patients’ chronic disease is important. Additionally, increasing patients’ access to palliative and hospice care, while simultaneously receiving inpatient hospital treatment, can make hospice feel like less of a frightening, irreversible surrender.
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